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February 13, 2018

Mayor John Estep Re: St. Bernard Landfill
Village of St. Bernard Notice of Violation
110 Washington Avenue Municipal Solid Waste Landfills
St. Bernard, Ohio 45217 Hamilton County
MSWL019848
Subject: Removal of Gas Probe MP-10
Concurrence
Dear Mayor Estep:

| am writing to you regarding the Ohio Environmental Protection Agency’s (Ohio EPA) review of
the document titled, “Request to Remove MP-10 from the Monitoring Network™ (Request), dated
December 18, 2017. SCS Engineers submitted the Request on behalf of the Village of St.
Bernard, for St. Bernard Landfill (Facility), located south of Bank Avenue, St. Bernard, Ohio.
Ohio EPA reviewed the Request to determine compliance with Ohio’s laws as found in Ohio
Revised Code Chapter 3734, Ohio Administrative Code Rule 3745-27-12, and the Facility’s
explosive gas monitoring plan (EGMP), approved February 2, 2015.

Ohio EPA found no deficiencies during the review. Please notify Ohio EPA prior to
abandonment so a staff member can be present during this fieldwork. Additionally, please follow
the abandonment procedure in the EGMP and submit changes as an alteration.

Please be advised that this letter is only associated with the documentation reviewed and does
not constitute a waiver of potential violations not discovered.

If you have any questions, please contact me at (937) 285-6046 or by email at
Maria.Lammers@epa.ohio.gov.

Sincerely,

LCLLL %ng MS

Mara Lamfers, R.S.’
Environmental Specialist Ill
Division of Materials and Waste Management

ec: Chuck DeJonkheere, Hamilton County Public Health
Randall Mills, SCS Engineers
Nick Schapman, GHD
Mayor John Estep, Village of St. Bernard
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